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      ICC Approves New 345 kV Transmission Line Across State


                         Will Improve Reliability, Bring in More Wind Energy 
The Illinois Commerce Commission Tuesday approved Ameren Transmission Company of Illinois’ (ATXI) request to construct a new $1 billion, 345 kV electric transmission line that will stretch from the Mississippi River near Quincy to the Indiana border, near Terre Haute.
ATXI filed a petition (Docket 12-0598) with the Commission in November seeking authorization to construct, operate and maintain the 375-mile long 345 kV transmission line, and to build or expand nine substations along the route.  ATXI stated the line is necessary to ensure reliability of the electric transmission system and to bring in additional wind energy from the west.
The Commission concluded the new transmission line is needed to provide adequate, reliable and efficient service and will promote a competitive electricity market by bringing in additional renewable energy resources.  The cost of constructing the transmission line will be shared by all customers living within the Midcontinent Independent System Operator (MISO) region, which is a multi-state transmission area, rather than spread among Ameren customers in Illinois only. 
The transmission line will run through parts of Adams, Clark, Coles, Douglas, Edgar, Moultrie, Morgan, Piatt, Pike, Sangamon, and Scott counties.  Specifically, beginning at the point where it crosses the Mississippi River in Adams County, the main portion of the line will run through substations in or near Quincy, Meredosia, and Pawnee.  At Pawnee, the approved segments of the line stop and then pick up again at the Macon County line east of Decatur and run through the Kansas substation and then on to the Indiana border.  Another section runs from Meredosia to Ipava through parts of Cass, Fulton, Morgan and Schuyler counties.  A separate line would wrap around the southwest side of Champaign County from Rising to Sidney.

In its order, the ICC noted that given the inadequate time frame to consider evidence on certain portions of the proposed transmission project it would decline to approve a section of the proposed transmission route, between Pawnee and Pana running through Christian, Macon, and Montgomery counties.  The ICC concluded that the company failed to provide sufficient evidence demonstrating the least-cost configuration of that leg of the route.  The ICC also denied construction of new or expansions of existing substations at Ipava, Pana, Mt. Zion, Kansas, Sidney and Rising at this time, noting ATXI didn’t provide sufficient evidence of need.
ATXI did not seek eminent domain authority as part of this case.  If ATXI seeks eminent domain authority later, the Commission will have 45 days to consider the request.
527 East Capitol Avenue, Springfield, IL 62701

